AIGA

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD AT THE GOLF CLUB ON 27th APRIL 2022 at 6.00pm
Present:
Mr Peter Cunningham – Chairman

Miss Jenny Tatton – Secretary



Mr Mark Smith


Mrs Mimi House



Mr Richard Wyeth

Represented: Athletics


Alderney Shooting Club


Alderney Golf Club


Alderney Sailing Club

Apologies: 
Donald Hughes (Tennis)


Tim Butler (Treasurer)
No attendee from Alderney Football Club

1. Quorum

The Secretary noted that a quorum was present.

2. Minutes of the previous AGM:  

The minutes from the previous AGM, held on 20th February 2020 were approved as circulated, proposed by Peter Cunningham and seconded by Jenny Tatton, thus were signed by the chairman.

Due to COVID-19, an AGM was not held in 2021.

3. Chairman’s Report
Due to the pandemic, the last two years have been quiet and therefore there has only been one fundraising event, which was the Flag Day in March 2021. Thank you to the Footballers for their efforts in raising over £500.
In the past few years Keith Ives and the table tennis youngsters have done a great job on Flag Day’s and I am sorry to see that the Table Tennis Club is not operating at this time.
You will know that after many years of being Secretary of the Alderney IGA, Jenny is stepping down from the role. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Jenny for all the time and effort that she has put in. Jenny has been the backbone of the Association and without her, I don’t think we would still be operating.

For myself, I have tried to find a new Chairman since 2019. Unfortunately due to my wife’s poor health, I am having to spend more time caring for her and cannot afford the time. 

I know that the Alderney Island Games Association will be in safe hands with Mark Smith at the helm and ask all the clubs to give him their full support.

I am sure that if clubs work together and support the committee, the Island Games Association will continue to prosper.

After Peter read out the report, Charmaine Johnston asked if thanks can be given to Keith for everything, he and the Table Tennis Club have done over the years. Peter agreed to arrange something.
4. Election of Offices
Nominations were received for all three positions.

Chairman: Mark Smith to replace Peter Cunningham

Secretary: Mimi House to replace Jenny Tatton

Treasurer: Richard Wyeth to replace Tim Butler
Auditor: Lois Le Lacheur 
The floor was happy to accept Peter and Jenny proposing and seconding on bloc and with no objections, Mark, Mimi and Richard were voted in.

Mark asked for a vote of thanks be noted for the outgoing Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer for their service to the AIGA and Alderney.

5. To appoint a member from each club to serve on the Committee.
The following was discussed:
Golf – Peter Cunningham 

Shooting/Archery – Jenny Tatton

Sailing – Hugh Harrison confirmed there would be someone but didn’t know who just yet.

Athletics – Charmaine is an individual and is looking to contact the Running Club to see about setting an Athletics Club up.

Football - TBC

Mark took everyone through the list of sports being put on Guernsey for the 2023 Games, and there were a couple of additional sports that Alderney could participate in if the respective Clubs are interested in attending. These sports will be approached by the new officers in due course.

6. Any Other Business

Hugh Harrison suggested raising the Club subscriptions to the AIGA from £25 to £50 to help cover the cost of the AIGA’s subscription to the IIGA. This was seconded by Charmaine, and therefore the change was approved. 

The new officers will contact the member clubs to ask for the current year subscription and not any back payment as some clubs are no longer active.

Mark explained that the AIGA Trust is being dissolved due to the trustees no longer able to continue for various reasons and that the Association will receive the remaining balance, which is £7,530.

Mark has an agreement in principle from AEL to grant £5000, primarily to cover the cost of tracksuits. The Blonde Hedgehog have been approached to make a grant to assist with transportation; alternatively, to provide transport on the Salty Blonde. PwC CI are sponsoring the Guernsey games and Mark will seek direct sponsorship for AIGA.
Charmaine suggested of the Association having a Facebook page to keep the island up to date with what the respective sports are doing as well as profiling them. In response, Mark suggested that a sub-committee for communication could be formed with over all content approval by the main committee.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 6.55pm
P L Cunningham/Mark Smith
Chairman

